
 

    

   

Dogger Bank Special Area of Conservation (SAC) proposed MMO 

byelaw: Information sheet 

Summary 
The Marine Management Organisation (MMO) is proposing a byelaw to protect important habitats 
and species that rely on them in the Dogger Bank SAC. The proposed byelaw will prohibit bottom 
towed fishing across the whole site to protect sensitive sandbank habitat within the SAC.   
 
The Dogger Bank SAC is one of 40 sites in English offshore waters that contribute to the UK Blue 
Belt of protected areas. It is situated in the North Sea and is the largest single continuous 
expanse of shallow sandbank in UK waters, and at 12,331 km2 is around five times the size of the 
Lake District National Park. 

 
Why these management measures matter 
The Dogger Bank sandbank was formed by glacial processes over thousands of years and 
formed part of a land bridge between Great Britain and mainland Europe before being submerged 
through sea-level rise. The sandbank provides habitats for a wide range of fish species such as 
cod, plaice, common skate and angleshark, as well as invertebrates including crabs, starfish, 
brittlestars and burrowing worms, which provide an important food source for larger animals. Soft 
corals known as ‘dead man’s fingers’ are also found here , as well as long-lived species such as 
the ocean quahog, a type of clam which can live to over 500 years old. The site is an important 
location for sandeels, which are a vital food source for seabirds such as puffins and kittiwakes, as 
well marine mammals such as harbour porpoises and grey and common seals.   
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Effects of these management measures 
The proposed measures will protect this important habitat, enhancing biodiversity and providing a 
safe haven for juvenile fish to grow, which may contribute to commercial fish stocks in 
neighbouring areas.  
 
We have estimated that these measures will have a financial impact to UK fishers who fish in the 
area using bottom towed gears of up to £1.5 million per year. The MMO is taking a proportionate 
management approach to protect and enhance our marine ecosystems and secure a more 
sustainable future for coastal communities, the fishing industry and future generations.                     
 
For more information about the Dogger Bank SAC and its habitats and species please see the 
map overleaf and the JNCC Site Information Centre     

 

 

 

https://jncc.gov.uk/our-work/dogger-bank-mpa/


 

    

 


